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The Australian and South Australian governments have jointly (50:50) committed $35 million to 
upgrade the Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road intersection. Once complete, the upgrade will 
improve travel times and road safety, increase intersection capacity and enhance network reliability. 
 
Major works to widen the intersection are well 
underway on the north-western and south-western 
corners, with traffic expected to be shifted onto the new 
intersection alignment in February 2023, weather 
permitting. 
 

Christmas break - site shutdown  
There will be a site shutdown over the holiday 
period, between Friday, 23 December 2022 and 
Tuesday, 2 January 2023, when there will be no 
works undertaken. 

Main Avenue realignment  
As part of the project, the section of Main Avenue, 
between Chessington Avenue and Glen Osmond 
Road, is being realigned. Traffic signals will also be 
installed at the junction of Glen Osmond Road and 
Main Avenue.  
 

Main Avenue realignment works have been underway 
since late August 2022 and the new junction is 
expected to be open to traffic in early 2023. 
 
 

 
Main Avenue and Glen Osmond Road Junction - November 2022 

 

Night works – continuing  
Night works will continue to be undertaken in various 
locations through and around the intersection, as 
required between the hours of 7pm and 6am, Sunday 
to Friday, until early 2023.  
 
Due to significant wet weather in recent months, the 
project team will be undertaking works on Friday nights 
for a short period to ensure our program of works stay 
on track ahead of the holiday closure period. 
 
Some works may also need to be undertaken on 
Saturday nights and in adjacent side streets. At least 
one respite night, where no works are undertaken, will 
be provided each week.  
 
Advance notice of future night works in 2023, will be 
provided as works progress. 
 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times 
while these works are completed, however the work will 
be managed to minimise disturbance to nearby 
residents and businesses as much as practically 
possible. This includes scheduling intrusive works 
during the day or early evening where possible.  
 

You may also notice some odour which is common 
when asphalting works are underway. 
 
The project team will contact individual property owners 
whose access is affected by the works.  
 
More information 
To find out more about the project and to register for 
future email updates, please contact us on: 
 

Phone: 1800 271 168 
Email: DIT.GlenOsmondFullarton@sa.gov.au 
Visit: www.dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond 
 
Kind Regards, 
Glen Osmond Road and Fullarton Road Intersection 
Upgrade Project Team 


